		DEAN OF STUDENTS


		Professor Phil foreman


		Telephone: 02 49216292


	International. 612 49216292


		Fax: 02 49217151


	International Fax. 612 49211151


E�mail: Phil Foreman@newcastle,edu.au





Tuesday, 15 January 2002





Ms Sally Gordon


Executive Officer


DVC's Office


The University





Dear Sally,





	RE: Discrimination complaint: Vesna Simundic





I write in response to your request for information on complaints made to this office


by Vesna Simundic.





Ms Simundic first came to see me on 29th October 1998. On that occasion she was


concerned about an interaction with a Lecturer in the Department of Social Work. She


was advised to return for further assistance if necessary. She subsequently sent me


copies of correspondence with the Head of the Department of Social Work in relation


to her perceived problems with the lecturer.





Since this time, Ms Simundic has seen me on many occasions and has sent me scores


of emails. In addition to the continuing reference to "abuse" by a lecturer. there have 


been five incidents which have formed the basis for most of my interactions writh Ms 


Simundic, four of which were dealt with by formal grievance procedures.





Termination of placement: In August 1999, Ms Simundic came to see about 


	the fact that her placement had been terminated before completion and she had 


	failed the subject. This subsequently was dealt with by a grievance team,


	which recommended that Ms Simundic be allowed to repeat the placement.





Meeting with Dean: On 1st September 1999, following unsuccessful 


	negotiations about the termination of placement, I organised a meeting with 


	the Dean of Arts and Social Science which was attended by Ms Simundic and 


	myself, the Dean, the HoD) and the Acting Legal Liaison Officer. The Dean


read a prepared statement in which he warned her about her behaviour and


stated that advice had been sought from the VC about her intimidatory


behaviour� Ms Simundic denied the allegations. This has been an ongoing 


issue for Ms Simundic and the reason why she has been very concerned about 


student files containing information about her.





Failure in placement: Ms Simundic was permitted to repeat her 1999


	placement in March/April 2000. She came to see me several times and rang








2





me many times during the placement as she was unhappy with how it was 


proceeding. She subsequently failed the placement. Another formal grievance 


enquiry was held about this failure. The enquiry did not find in the student's favour.





4.	Final essay: Ms Simundic believed was unfairly treated in the marking of her


final essay. This was also considered by the Grievance Enquiry team that met


early in 2001. I understand that the team did not find that she had been


unfairly treated.





5.	As mentioned in (2) above, Ms Simundic has ongoing issues about student


files. She was given access to files in the Departmental office, but believes that


they are incomplete. As recently as today, I forwarded an email from her


requesting a copy of University policy on student files to the Vice President


(University Services). The second grievance enquiry made some


recommendations about student files in Departmental offices.





I have consistently tried to provide Vesna with advice, which would help her to 


understand the University's operations as they impacted on her, and to assist her to


meet the requirements of the Social Work award. I have responded to dozens of


emails and telephone messages, have helped her write letters, have helped her prepare


for her grievance enquiries, and have undoubtedly spent more time assisting Ms 


Simundic than any other student in the University. My personal assessment is that she


has had some negative experiences as a student, but I do not think there has been any


direct or indirect discrimination on the basis of her ethnic origin, if that is her 


allegation. Some of the problems are ones which she could have avoided, others were


not within her control.





I hope this information is useful. If I can help further let me know.





Yours sincerely.














P J Foreman Dean of Students





